
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Valentino Perez, Public Works Director

THRU: Suzanne Sherman, City Manager

DATE: April 18, 2024

RE: Discussion of Citywide Stormwater System Management

SUMMARY:
The Public Works Department will be providing an overview of the City’s stormwater system. The 
discussion will include a review of the financial components of the funding that supports the 
citywide system, as well as discussion of work orders, drainage issues, and strategic and policy 
direction that can be considered to bring improvement to current conditions. 

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
Public Works Department

FISCAL IMPACT:
None at this time.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Staff is seeking direction from Council regarding options as presented that can be brought back for 
Council consideration at an upcoming regular meeting. 

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Presentation


